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Pamela’s Post 

In Loving Memory of... 

Elizabeth “Betty” Matt John Egnew 

Congratulations, Seniors! 
The Scholastic Banquet honor students in the top 5% of their 

graduating class from the Marshall County High Schools. 

Three of our staff were included in the top 5% from 

Marshalltown High School. Congratulation to Madi, Erica and 

Ani! We are so proud of your scholastic accomplishments, and 

wish you well in the future! 

Madison 
Finch 

Erica 
Johnson 

Hanai 
Vega 

Don't weep for me  
For I've made it home  
Through Heavens gates  
There I may roam.  

Wipe your tears  
And dry your eyes  
I'm in a better place  
With Heaven as my prize.  

Don't weep for me  

No tears and no sorrow  

Live life for Jesus  

He promises tomorrow  

Don’t Weep For Me 
My highest priority and goal will continue to be maintaining the safety of my residents and staff. I truly appreciate your 

diligence to the protocols that have been very fluid over the past 3 months and recognize the increased stress level you are 

all experiencing during this Pandemic. We will continue to follow the current protocols that are in place. These protocols are 

based on the CDC, State and County Health Department recommendations.  

Again, thank you for your continued support. 

Pamela 

July 2020 — 110 days. 

We are excited to let you know that starting July 1st we will be entering Stage 2 at Glenwood Place. What does that mean? A 

little more freedom — read on! 

Stage 2 

Continue all Stage 1 Guidelines except: 

Community Access 

Activities 

• No outside venders/volunteers for activities 

• No outside activities without staff to ensure social distancing 

• Small Group Activities with no more than 10 participants, 2 times per week 

• Social distancing of at least 6-8 feet 

• All residents will wear masks whenever outside of apartments. 

 

Transportation  

Community provided transportation for medical purposes only, and only 1 resident per trip. Sanitizing between residents’ trips 
will be completed.  

 

Dining 

• All tables should be spaced 6-8 feet apart  

 May stop using paper/Styrofoam tableware for meals 

• No more than 1-2 residents per table determined by size of the table 

 Staggering of meals to accommodate decreased occupancy in dining area 

 Disinfecting tables and chairs in between residents is completed.  
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Glenwood Place hosted our 3rd Annual Cruise for 

a Cause event on Thursday, This year’s event 

was hosted a bit differently due to the pandemic, 

however we still had our best year yet. The event 

was proposed as a drive-thru, and all participants 

respected our requests to maintain proper social 

distancing by staying in their cars or visiting from 

afar and wearing masks. The turnout of classic 

cars and Marshalltown community members was 

more than we could have ever expected! 25 

classic cars rolling into the parking lot, and 100+ 

guests and residents made donations to help us 

raise over $2100! The main objective of the event 

were two things: 1. to raise money for the 

Alzheimer’s Association to be directed to our Walk 

for a Cure event in Oct. 2020 and 2. to have a fun 

evening for our residents seeing cars they grew 

up riding in. Both goals achieved!  Live radio 

station, KDAO, was on location to help us promote 

the event. A special thanks to Beth Murphy from 

the Marshalltown Classic Car Club for helping us 

rally together all the cars. Thank you to all the 

friends and families of Glenwood Place who came 

out to support our Fight against Alzheimer’s! 

EVENT SUCCESS | over $2100 Raised! 

3rd Annual 

 

Jane Omann ………… July 3, 1944 

Stella “Jean” Howe … July 6, 1940 

Marty Bowman …….. July 17, 1930 

George Taylor ……... July 27, 1924 

 

A car parade and card shower was hosted by 

Glenwood Place for Frieda’s 100th birthday. 

She received over 100 cards! 

Frieda’s 100th Birthday Celebration 

Meet our resident… 

Something Funny — ” Have a Nice Day! “ 

A senior citizen in Florida bought a brand new 

Mercedes convertible. He took off down the 

road, flooring it to 80 mph and enjoying the 

wind blowing through what little hair he had 

left on his head.  

“This is great,” he thought as he roared on 

down I-75. He pushed the pedal to the metal 

even more. Then he looked in the rear view 

trooper behind him, blue lights flashing and 

siren blaring.  

“I can get away from him with no problem,” 

thought the man and he tromped on it some 

more, and flew down the road at over 100 

mph. Then 110, 120 mph. Then he thought, 

“What am I doing? I’m too old for this kind of 

thing.”  

He pulled over to the side of the road and 

waited for the trooper to catch up with him. 

The trooper pulled in behind the Mercedes, 

and walked up to the man.  

“Sir,” he said, looking at his watch. My shift 

ends in 30 minutes and today is Friday. If you 

can give me any reason why you were speed-

ing that I’ve never heard before, I’ll let you go.” 

The man looked at the trooper and said, 

“Years ago my wife ran off with a Florida State 

trooper, and I thought you were bringing her 

back.” 

Loren Vogt 
Loren Vogt was born in Van Cleave, IA, 

and spent majority of his life there. He 

grew up on the family farm with two 

brothers. His childhood involved chores 

on the farm, and he enjoyed participating in 4H, baseball and basketball. Loren and his 

wife met while in school together. After high school, Loren served in the Army. He was 

stationed in Uijeongbu for 16 months. While there he tired out for the Regimental Baseball 

team and was one of the only two players that were picked to play on the team that were 

not professional baseball players. And he played before those professional players too! 

After returning from service he and his wife, Sharon, took over her family home and farm. 

Together they raised two children, Noel (Renae) Vogt and Holly (Randy) Ritland. Loren has 

six grandchildren and seven great grandchildren. His son, Noel continues to operate the 

Vogt family farm in Van Cleave. Loren can often be found working on a puzzle in the 

Gathering Room with buddy, Jim. Say hello to Loren next time you see him! 

Diana’s Birthday Car Parade 

Diana’s family 

surprised her with a 

car parade and gifts 

for her 90th birthday! 

Norma’s Birthday Surprise 
Norma’s family 

surprised her with a 

car parade and 

birthday gifts for her 

92nd.  






